
Mechanic Ian Carter receives
July’s  City  Manager
Leadership Award
City Manager Lori Ann Farrell Harrison joined Assistant City
Manager  Tammy  Letourneau  to  present  Ian  Carter,  Equipment
Mechanic III, with the City Manager Leadership Award at the
monthly Meet and Greet on Thursday July 25.

“Ian sets a great example as a dedicated and hard-working
Costa Mesa city staff member,” Farrell Harrison said. “As one
of only two fire mechanics, he works long hours to keep our
fire equipment and city fleet in top condition. I am grateful
that he is on our team.”

Carter arrived in Costa Mesa in 2013 and has 20 years of
experience as a heavy equipment mechanic. As the primary fire
mechanic,  he  is  responsible  for  maintaining  all  Fire
Apparatus,  ambulances  and  other  fire  equipment.

When the city lost several mechanics in 2017, Carter stepped
up during the staffing shortage to manage the city’s fleet of
more than 350 vehicles. Carters’ knowledge, skill level and
professionalism was evident right away and he has proven to be
an  invaluable  asset  to  the  City  of  Costa  Mesa  and  the
Equipment  Maintenance  Section

In addition to honoring Carter, Letourneau welcomed several
new employees, including new City Manager Farrell Harrison,
and celebrated one retiree leaving after 30 years of service.

In Parks & Community Services, Joe Huynh is a new Senior
Community Services Leader. Connor McMurdo is a new Senior
Lifeguard working at the Downtown Recreation Center. Venci
Vilchis and Yuridia Zarate are two new Community Services
Leader II.
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Kenneth Tu is a new Police Officer, and Casey Chu and Michelle
Nguyen  are  new  Interns  working  in  the  Public  Services
Department  in  the  Transportation  Division.

Executive Secretary Corrie Viera is retiring after a 30-year
career, in which she started as an Office Specialist I for
Public  Services  Department  in  the  Transportation  Services
Division. Corrie has a great relationships with all staff she
has  encountered  while  working  for  the  City.  Enjoy  your
retirement, Corrie!


